Falls City School Board receives update on state aid

(KLZA) -Falls City School Superintendent Tim Heckenlively reported to the Board of Education Monday night that the amount of State Aid District 5 will received for 2024-25 under the current state statute will be reduced by \$20,878 to \$1,462,183.

The reduction is due to the school districts formula need in 2024-25.

Heckenlively pointed out that the budget certification could change based on legislation to be acted on during the 2024 Nebraska legislative session.

In action items during the meeting the Board accepted the resignation / retirement notices of High School Language Arts teacher Victoria Zoeller who has been with District 56 for 28 years. High School Guidance Counselor Sara Barker who has served in the position for 24 years and South School Assistant Principal and Director of Special Education Wendy Craig who has worked in District 56 for 22 years.

The Board approved an employment contract for Brent Krauter to teach High School Social Sciences for the 2024-25 school year and Timothy Ellis to teacher vocal music in grades kindergarten through 5th grade.

Reassignments approved for employees included Meghan Robeson to become the Middle School Principal. Karen Boatright to teach High School English; Ethan Sullivan to serve as Activity Director and Assistant High School Principal and Don Hogue to serve as Work Experience Coordinator and teach Physical Education.

Many Signals Communications